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ONE HUNDRED EIGHTH LEGISLATURE

SECOND SESSION

LEGISLATIVE RESOLUTION 461

Introduced by Hughes, 24; Holdcroft, 36; Ibach, 44; Kauth, 31; Riepe, 12.
WHEREAS, Jean Kolterman is a seventy-five-year member of the General

Federation of Women's Clubs (GFWC); and

WHEREAS, Jean has served locally as President of both the GFWC Seward
Junior Women's Club and the GFWC Seward Women's Club; and

WHEREAS, Jean served as the State President of the Nebraska Federation of
women's Clubs, Inc. and as the District IV President; and

WHEREAS, Jean served as the GFWC Mississippi Valley Regional President;
and

WHEREAS, Jean currently serves as the editor and chairperson for the
Nebraska Federation of Women's Clubs Anthology featuring the writing of
Nebraska students and members of the women's club; and

WHEREAS, Jean chairs and hosts an annual GFWC "Girls Only" Writing
Workshop for girls in high school; and

WHEREAS, Jean chairs the annual GFWC "Girls Only" High School Quiz Bowl
and also a GFWC High School "End of Year" Quiz Bowl; and

WHEREAS, Jean serves as chairperson of the GFWC Elementary School Postcard
Art Contest promoting the Nebraska State Song "Beautiful Nebraska" for
kindergarten through 4th Grade students; and

WHEREAS, Jean has championed the Nebraska Federation of Women's Clubs
involvement with the Dr. Susan La Flesche Picotte's Memorial Hospital
Restoration at Walthill as Dr. Susan was a leader in the Nebraska Federation of
Women's Clubs at the turn of the twentieth century; and

WHEREAS, Jean has long been an involved Seward community leader serving
Seward as an elected official, a civic volunteer, loyal and involved church
member, city beautification voice, and loving family mentor.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MEMBERS OF THE ONE HUNDRED EIGHTH
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LEGISLATURE OF NEBRASKA, SECOND SESSION:

1. That the Legislature congratulates Jean Kolterman for her seventy-five
years of service to the GFWC Seward Women's Club.

2. That a copy of this resolution be sent to Jean Kolterman and the GFWC

Seward Women's Club.



